

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

BOARD OF CERTIFICATION AND TRAINING  
FOR SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT OPERATORS

\*\*\*\*\*

PATTERSON CIVIC CENTER  
PATTERSON, LOUISIANA

\*\*\*\*\*

MEETING OF FRIDAY, DECEMBER 15,  
2017 at 10:00 a.m.

\*\*\*\*\*

Reported by Ralph E. Preveau  
Certified Court Reporter

**RECEIVED**  
FEB 26 2018  
LDEQ  
OES/PSSD

**ORIGINAL**

1 CHAIRMAN: The meeting of the  
2 Board of Certification and Training For  
3 Solid Waste Management Operators will come  
4 to order being held at Patterson Civic  
5 Center, December 15th, 2017.

6 Ms. Bordelon, could we have the role call  
7 please?

8 MS. BORDELON: Sure. Connie  
9 Henry.

10 MS. HENRY: Here.

11 MS. BORDELON: Mia Townsel.

12 MS. TOWNSEL: Here.

13 MS. BORDELON: Troy Barber.

14 MR. BARBER: Here.

15 MS. BORDELON: Danny Hylton.

16 MR. HYLTON: Here.

17 MS. BORDELON: Jason Creel.

18 MR. CREEL: Here.

19 MS. BORDELON: Lindsey Turtle.

20 (No response)

21 MS. BORDELON: "Bo" Lagrange.

22 MR. LAGRANGE: Here.

23 MS. BORDELON: John Fourrier.

24 MR. FOURRIER: Here.

25 MS. BORDELON: Wes Wyche.

1 (No response)

2 MS. BORDELON: Gary Bonvillain.

3 CHAIRMAN: Here. Okay. We have  
4 a forum. The first item is the review of  
5 the October 4th, 2017 minutes.

6 MS. BORDELON: I have not yet  
7 received those minutes.

8 CHAIRMAN: Okay.

9 MS. BORDELON: They should be  
10 getting to me very soon.

11 CHAIRMAN: Okay. We'll just  
12 table that until the next meeting.  
13 Consideration of operator certification  
14 and review of applications for  
15 certification. We'll go down the line.  
16 If you have any question on anything  
17 please speak up. The first one, Nathaniel  
18 Lee Johnson, C&D, Level A.

19 (No Response)

20 CHAIRMAN: Next, LaKeila  
21 Martinez, Landfill, Level B.

22 (No Response)

23 CHAIRMAN: Next is William Rod  
24 McHugh. Mr. McHugh has been operating on  
25 a conditional certificate and he will

1 complete his three years in March. Is  
2 that correct?

3 MS. BORDELON: Yes.

4 MR. BARBER: I think it might  
5 have been in the Board's best interest to  
6 go ahead and issue the regular  
7 certification at this meeting.

8 CHAIRMAN: Right.

9 MR. BARBER: And it will take  
10 effect in March.

11 CHAIRMAN: Right.

12 MR. BARBER: So, do we need to do  
13 that now?

14 CHAIRMAN: Yeah. Let's go ahead  
15 and make something for him to where, you  
16 know, it's going to be effective that day.

17 MR. BARBER: Okay. I'll make a  
18 motion that we approve a regular  
19 certification to take effect as of March.

20 MS. BORDELON: When does his  
21 conditional expire?

22 MR. BARBER: Right, whatever the  
23 date is.

24 MS. BORDELON: March 20th, yeah.

25 CHAIRMAN: Is there a second to

1 the motion?

2 MR. FOURRIER: I'll second it.

3 CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr.

4 Fourrier. We have a motion to grant Mr.

5 McHugh his regular conditional -- as his

6 regular certification effective March of

7 2018 upon his completion of three years of

8 service. Is there any discussion? Any

9 objection to the motion? Hearing none,

10 the motion passes.

11 Next is Michael Morris,

12 Incinerator, Level B.

13 (No Response)

14 CHAIRMAN: Jesse Schexnayder,

15 Landfill, Level B.

16 MR. BARBER: Um, I think I got a

17 question on this one. Has he taken the

18 test?

19 MS. BORDELON: Not yet.

20 MR. FOURRIER: I like his

21 previous position. He was a house

22 husband.

23 MR. BONVILLAIN: You do what you

24 got to do sometimes.

25 MR. HYLTON: He must want to get

1 out of the house.

2 MR. FOURRIER: He supervised four  
3 kids.

4 MR. BONVILLAIN: Definitely got  
5 some supervisor experience there.

6 MS. BORDELON: I'd say.

7 MS. HENRY: Organizational  
8 skills, the whole nine yards.

9 MR. BARBER: Um, I see he checked  
10 on the back page, Page 5, I see he checked  
11 the examination fee of a hundred dollars,  
12 but I guess he has not taken the  
13 examination.

14 MS. BORDELON: No.

15 CHAIRMAN: Correct.

16 MR. BARBER: Nor has he paid the  
17 certification fee.

18 MS. BORDELON: No.

19 MR. BARBER: But it looks like,  
20 as far as hours, he's good.

21 MS. BORDELON: We're just looking  
22 to approve his application.

23 CHAIRMAN: Yeah, yeah. We just  
24 looking to approve the application. The  
25 money we don't worry about. Suzanne takes

1 care of the money.

2 MR. BARBER: Well, with the  
3 exception that we do have to make sure  
4 that he's passed the examination. He has  
5 not even taken the examination.

6 MS. BORDELON: Right.

7 CHAIRMAN: No, no, no. We are  
8 approving the application. He still has  
9 to pass the test before he gets his  
10 certification, but all we're doing is  
11 approving the application. He doesn't get  
12 certified until he also takes the test and  
13 passes it.

14 MS. BORDELON: Once he takes the  
15 test and passes it, he'll come up again  
16 and we'll have to vote on do we get to  
17 issue the certificate. You're just  
18 approving his application based on his  
19 experience requirements --

20 MR. BARBER: Okay.

21 MS. BORDELON: -- saying you  
22 qualify. Now, you pass the test you can  
23 get certified.

24 MR. BARBER: Okay. Good to go.

25 CHAIRMAN: Shelby Stevens,

1 Landfill, Level B.

2 MR. BARBER: I've got a question  
3 on him, too. Looks like the same thing.

4 MS. BORDELON: Yeah, it is.

5 MR. BARBER: Okay.

6 CHAIRMAN: Yeah. Again, all  
7 we're doing is approving the applications  
8 today.

9 MR. BARBER: I'm good on that  
10 one.

11 CHAIRMAN: Christopher Todd,  
12 Incinerator, Level B.

13 MR. BARBER: Um, was this a  
14 conditional?

15 MS. BORDELON: Yes. He's held a  
16 conditional.

17 MR. BARBER: But now he's  
18 eligible for --

19 MS. BORDELON: Regular

20 MR. BARBER: -- regular. Okay.

21 All right. I'm good.

22 CHAIRMAN: Robert Stutes, C&D,  
23 Level A.

24 (No Response)

25 CHAIRMAN: Ross Walet, C&D, Level



1 B. Again, this is the same as Mr. McHugh.  
2 It's one of his operators at Gordon's  
3 Landfill that will complete his three  
4 years in March.

5 MS. BORDELON: Two years.

6 CHAIRMAN: Two years. I'm sorry.  
7 Two years in March of 2018. If you'd like  
8 to make a motion to grant his regular  
9 certification at that time.

10 MR. BARBER: Um, yes. I'll make  
11 a motion to that.

12 CHAIRMAN: Okay. We have a  
13 motion by Mr. Barber.

14 MR. LAGRANGE: Second.

15 CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Lagrange  
16 that Mr. Walet be granted his regular  
17 Level B certification effective upon two  
18 years completion in March of 2018. Any  
19 further discussion? Is there any  
20 objection to the motion? Hearing none,  
21 the motion passes.

22 Jeremy Washington, Landfill,  
23 Level B.

24 (No Response)

25 CHAIRMAN: Okay. That concludes

1 all of the regular certification requests.  
2 Do I hear a motion that the previous  
3 applications be approved and I'll have Ms.  
4 Bordelon call them? You want me to call  
5 them off?

6 MS. BORDELON: Yes.

7 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Nathaniel  
8 Johnson, C&D, Level A; LaKeila Martinez,  
9 Landfill, Level B; Michael Morris,  
10 Incinerator, Level B; Jessie Schexnayder,  
11 Landfill, Level B; Shelby Stevens,  
12 Landfill, Level B; Christopher Todd,  
13 Incinerator, Level B; Robert Stutes, C&D,  
14 Level A; Jeremy Washington, Sr., Landfill,  
15 Level B.

16 MR. LAGRANGE: I move.

17 CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. Lagrange.

18 MS. HENRY: I second.

19 CHAIRMAN: Second by Ms. Henry.

20 Any discussion? Is there any objection to  
21 the motion? Hearing none, the motion  
22 passes.

23 Next up we have Requests For  
24 Conditionals. First off, Velton Stelly,  
25 Landfill, Level A.

1 MR. BARBER: Um, why is he asking  
2 for a conditional?

3 MS. BORDELON: Because he has not  
4 tested.

5 CHAIRMAN: He has not tested and  
6 he wants to have the conditional to carry  
7 him over until such time as he completes  
8 his testing, which he'll probably do in  
9 March.

10 MR. BARBER: Okay.

11 CHAIRMAN: And he did that on the  
12 advice of some wise counsel.

13 MR. BARBER: And I figured as  
14 much. But, I mean, I didn't see -- As far  
15 as I'm concerned, the experience far  
16 exceeds the qualification.

17 MS. BORDELON: And that's what  
18 he's asking. He's asking for a  
19 conditional until at which time he can  
20 come and test, but he's wanting us, the  
21 Board, to approve his application for  
22 regular certification upon the time that  
23 he does take the test and passes it, then  
24 we can issue him regular certification at  
25 that time.

1           CHAIRMAN: So, basically, he's  
2 asked for a two-step procedure; grant the  
3 conditional and approve the application  
4 for regular.

5           MR. LAGRANGE: Mr. Chairman, I  
6 believe we can grant the conditional  
7 certification to Mr. Stelly.

8           CHAIRMAN: Okay.

9           MS. HENRY: I'll second it.

10          CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by Mr.  
11 Lagrange, seconded by Ms. Henry that the  
12 conditional be granted to Mr. Stelly. Any  
13 objections to the motion? Hearing none,  
14 the motion passes.

15          MR. LAGRANGE: Mr. Chairman,  
16 I would like to move to approve Mr.  
17 Stelly's application for a regular  
18 certificate.

19          CHAIRMAN: Okay. Second?

20          MS. HENRY: I second.

21          CHAIRMAN: Okay. Move by Mr.  
22 Lagrange, second by Ms. Henry. The  
23 application for Mr. Stelly for a regular  
24 certification Landfill, Level A, be  
25 approved. Any objections? Hearing none,

1 the motion passes.

2 Next, Terry Stephens, applying  
3 for a Landfill, Level B. It is replacing  
4 William Barber who was terminated on  
5 10-8-17.

6 MR. BARBER: Um, there's a couple  
7 of things. Terry works for the contractor  
8 that works for me, so he don't work  
9 directly for me but he works at the  
10 facility.

11 CHAIRMAN: Right.

12 MR. BARBER: And there's -- I  
13 really want to ask for another application  
14 to be submitted because Terry is actually  
15 experience-wise is eligible for a regular  
16 certification. He's only showing that  
17 he's worked there since 11-7-16 to  
18 current, but Terry works for a sister  
19 company of LandWorks, Incorporated, and he  
20 has actually been in and out of the  
21 landfill for, I'm going to say, five or  
22 six years. He's come in on final summer  
23 projects and done a lot. He's been there  
24 a whole lot more than what that eleven  
25 months reflects.

1           So, I really would like for this  
2 application to be resubmitted. However,  
3 the circumstances are LandWorks only has  
4 one Level B, other than the supervisor,  
5 and that one guy is having to work every  
6 Saturday because -- in order to have a  
7 certified operator there.

8           So, if the Board -- Terry has not  
9 tested, but if the Board could issue a  
10 conditional so that we could actually have  
11 a certificate on the wall and keep this  
12 one guy from having to work every Saturday  
13 until March and, hopefully, Terry will  
14 test prior to March.

15           MR. LAGRANGE: He'll submit  
16 another application for consideration in  
17 March for a regular certificate.

18           MR. BARBER: Right.

19           MR. LAGRANGE: Yeah. He's got  
20 the two years construction experience and  
21 one year solid waste experience, but this  
22 is a conditional right here.

23           CHAIRMAN: Actually, it's the  
24 same situation we just had with Mr. Stelly  
25 where, you know, he qualifies but he wants

1 to get the conditional so that they are  
2 not in a bind.

3 MR. LAGRANGE: But he's applying  
4 for a Conditional B, but he will apply for  
5 a Regular A or B.

6 MR. BARBER: No, B.

7 MS. BORDELON: I think he  
8 qualifies for a Regular B now, but he  
9 hasn't tested, so we'll issue the  
10 conditional at which time until he comes  
11 to test.

12 MR. BARBER: Mr. Chairman, I move  
13 to grant the conditional.

14 CHAIRMAN: Okay. I just have a  
15 question for you to make a motion. On my  
16 sheet it says his employment from 11-7,  
17 looks like, 2010.

18 MR. BARBER: That's 2016. Look  
19 at the experience below. It's  
20 chronological.

21 MS. BORDELON: This ends in 2016,  
22 so it's a six.

23 CHAIRMAN: Okay. You can go  
24 ahead and make your motion.

25 MR. LAGRANGE: I move to grant

1 conditional certification to Mr. Terry  
2 Stephens.

3 CHAIRMAN: Do I hear a second?

4 MR. BARBER: Second.

5 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Move by Mr.  
6 Lagrange, second by Mr. Barber that Mr.  
7 Terry Stephens be granted a conditional  
8 Landfill, Level B. Any further  
9 discussion? Any opposition to the motion?  
10 Hearing none, the motion passes.

11 MR. LAGRANGE: Mr. Chairman, I  
12 also move to Mr. Stephens' application for  
13 a regular certificate.

14 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by Mr.  
15 Lagrange.

16 MS. HENRY: Second.

17 CHAIRMAN: Second by Ms. Henry  
18 that Mr. Stephens application for a  
19 regular Landfill, Level B, be approved.  
20 Any objections? Hearing none, the motion  
21 passes.

22 Next we have Deborah Nettles  
23 asking for an extension on a conditional,  
24 C&D, Level B. Mr. Barber, you had  
25 something you wanted to bring up on that?



1 MR. BARBER: Yes. If you'll  
2 notice on her experience, she's been there  
3 since 8-16 of '16. She's current this  
4 time, but previously she had worked there  
5 from 12-10 to, it looks likes, best we can  
6 tell, at lease nine months into 2011,  
7 which even if it's just nine months, plus  
8 the fourteen months that she has current,  
9 that gives her enough for a regular  
10 certification rather than extending the  
11 conditional.

12 So, I would like to make a  
13 motion, based on her experience, to go  
14 ahead and grant her a regular  
15 certification.

16 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion by Mr.  
17 Barber.

18 MS. HENRY: I'll second it.

19 CHAIRMAN: Second by Ms. Henry  
20 that we approve a regular certification  
21 for Deborah Nettles for a C&D, Level B.  
22 Any further discussion?

23 MR. LAGRANGE: Just to clarify,  
24 we approving her application, her  
25 experience application. We're not --

1 CHAIRMAN: She already tested.

2 MR. LAGRANGE: So we're issuing  
3 her a certificate?

4 CHAIRMAN: She will be issued a  
5 certificate if we approve this.

6 MR. LAGRANGE: So this is the  
7 motion to issue the certificate.

8 CHAIRMAN: No. The motion's to  
9 approve the application. We issue  
10 certificates a little bit later on down  
11 the road. Is there any objection to the  
12 motion? Hearing none, the motion passes.

13 Next, we can take off here at the  
14 same time is Jeddie Bankston, Keith  
15 Daigle, and Kenneth Newman. They are  
16 asking for extension on their conditional  
17 C&D, Level B for Bankston, Level A for  
18 Daigle, and Level B for Newman. They have  
19 all tested and passed the test?

20 MS. BORDELON: Yes.

21 CHAIRMAN: And they have all  
22 attended training?

23 MS. BORDELON: Yes.

24 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Do I hear a  
25 motion to extend the conditionals for

1 these three individuals?

2 MR. FOURRIER: Motion.

3 MR. BARBER: Second.

4 CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. Fourrier,  
5 seconded by Mr. Barber. Any objections to  
6 the motion? Hearing none, the motion  
7 passes.

8 Application for re-certification.

9 You have the list in front of you. Alan  
10 Auger, Landfill, Level A; Paul Bordelon,  
11 C&D, Level A; Ronald Buterbaugh, Landfill,  
12 Level A; James Long, Landfill, Level B;  
13 Richard Phelps, Landfill, Level A; Walter  
14 Polk, Landfill, Level A; Jerry Stubbs,  
15 Landfill, Level B. And all have completed  
16 their training requirements to get  
17 renewed?

18 MS. BORDELON: Yes.

19 CHAIRMAN: Do I hear a motion to  
20 renew these certifications?

21 MR. BARBER: So moved.

22 CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. Barber.

23 FOURRIER: Second.

24 CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Fourrier.

25 Any objections to the motion? Hearing

1 none, the motion passes.

2           Then we have Jessica Bonstaff,  
3 C&D, Level A, whose certificate expires  
4 3-26-18 and is planning to attend the  
5 conference in March. What are the dates  
6 of the conference?

7           MS. HENRY: 15th and 16th.

8           CHAIRMAN: Okay. So it will be  
9 before the expiration. Do I hear a motion  
10 to approve a renewal of her certificate  
11 upon completion of the last ten hours?

12           MS. HENRY: So moved.

13           CHAIRMAN: Move by Ms. Henry.

14           MR. FOURRIER: Second.

15           CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr.  
16 Fourrier. Any objection to the motion?  
17 Hearing none, the motion passes.

18           Now the issuance of Operator  
19 Certificates. Ms. Bordelon will call out  
20 the names of all of those who have -- we  
21 have approved their applications and they  
22 have taken and passed the test.

23           MS. BORDELON: Correct.  
24 Nathaniel Johnson, C&D, Level A; LeKeila  
25 Martinez, Landfill, Level B; Rod -- Do we

1 do those who we approved?

2 CHAIRMAN: No, we don't.

3 MS. BORDELON: Well, do we --

4 CHAIRMAN: Yeah, yeah, to  
5 re-approve their application. No, no, we  
6 approved the issuance.

7 MR. FOURRIER: Of the  
8 conditional.

9 CHAIRMAN: No. On McHugh and  
10 Wallace, we approved the issuance of the  
11 regular certificate.

12 MS. BORDELON: Okay.

13 MR. LAGRANGE: They've already  
14 passed the test.

15 CHAIRMAN: Yeah.

16 MS. BORDELON: Michael Morris,  
17 Incinerator, Level B; Christopher Todd,  
18 Incinerator, Level B; Jeremy Washington,  
19 Landfill, Level B; and Debra Nettles, C&D,  
20 Level B.

21 CHAIRMAN: Do I hear a motion to  
22 issue the certificate?

23 MR. LAGRANGE: You mentioned  
24 Walet?

25 CHAIRMAN: We approved that in a

1 separate motion, but he's with McHugh at  
2 Gordon's.

3 MR. LAGRANGE: Okay. So we  
4 already issued the -- We had issued those  
5 but --

6 CHAIRMAN: We issued those  
7 earlier in the meeting.

8 MR. LAGRANGE: -- at a future  
9 date; right?

10 MS. BORDELON: March.

11 CHAIRMAN: Yeah, effective in  
12 March. These will be effective  
13 immediately. Do I hear a notion to issue  
14 the certificates?

15 MR. LAGRANGE: So moved.

16 MR. FOURRIER: Motion.

17 CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. Barber,  
18 second by Mr. Fourrier. Any objections to  
19 the motions? Hearing none, the motion  
20 passes.

21 Committee reports. Awards.  
22 Ms. Turtle is not here. Testing: Mr.  
23 Lagrange.

24 MR. LAGRANGE: Yes, sir. I'd  
25 like to ask Ms. Bordelon to report since

1 our last meeting in October if anyone has  
2 tested at DEQ headquarters.

3 MS. BORDELON: Yes. I had two  
4 that came in yesterday and tested, Johnson  
5 and Martinez, and then last month Jeremy  
6 Washington tested. All passed.

7 CHAIRMAN: Continuing education,  
8 Mr. Barber.

9 MR. BARBER: Nothing to report.

10 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Nominating  
11 Committee. Our chairman of the Nominating  
12 Committee is no longer on the Board. I'd  
13 like to go ahead, at this point, and Mr.  
14 Lagrange, would you take over the  
15 Nominating chairmanship, and, Mr.  
16 Fourrier, would you take over the testing?

17 MR. LAGRANGE: Yes, sir.

18 MR. FOURRIER: Sure.

19 MS. HENRY: When is the deadline  
20 to submit nominations for the awards?

21 MS. BORDELON: Usually February.  
22 I usually do, like, mid February.

23 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Getting back to  
24 the awards, the Bentley Macky Award is  
25 issued by this Board based on nomination

1 from a member of this Board. So, if any  
2 of you have anybody in mind that you'd  
3 like to consider by all means get the  
4 information and submit it into  
5 Ms. Bordelon.

6 MS. BORDELON: Well, I'll e-mail  
7 out the nomination form.

8 CHAIRMAN: Okay. All right.  
9 And, of course, Landfill, Level A&B, that  
10 could be nominated by any solid waste  
11 operator certified operator. And you're  
12 going to mail that out to all the  
13 facilities?

14 (Ms. Bordelon nods head)

15 CHAIRMAN: Okay. Other business.  
16 I would like to have a motion to bring up  
17 a new item, the certification for our  
18 newest Board member, Wes Wyche.

19 MR. LAGRANGE: I move to expand  
20 the agenda to take up the issuance of  
21 certifications to Wes Wyche.

22 CHAIRMAN: Okay. A motion by Mr.  
23 Lagrange.

24 MR. BARBER: Second.

25 CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Barber.



1 Any objections to the motion? Hearing  
2 none, the motion passes.

3 Okay. Board policy has always  
4 been in the past when a new member comes  
5 on and does not have all of the  
6 certifications he is granted all nine  
7 certifications Level A.

8 MR. LAGRANGE: So moved, Mr.  
9 Chairman.

10 CHAIRMAN: Again, move by Mr.  
11 Lagrange.

12 MR. BARBER: Second.

13 CHAIRMAN: Second by Mr. Barber.

14 Any objections to the motion? Hearing  
15 none, the motion passes.

16 Public Comments. Our public out  
17 there, you have any comments for us?

18 AUDIENCE MEMBER: I'll make sure  
19 that Mr. Wyche is aware of his new  
20 position.

21 CHAIRMAN: Very good. Appreciate  
22 it. Okay. Motion to adjourn?

23 MR. BARBER: So moved.

24 CHAIRMAN: Move by Mr. Barber.

25 MR. FOURRIER: Second.

1                   CHAIRMAN:   Second by Mr. Fourrier  
2   the meeting be adjourned.   Any objections?  
3   Hearing none, the motion passes.

4           (Whereupon, the meeting was concluded)

5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

## 1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

2 This certification is valid only for  
3 a transcript accompanied by my original  
4 signature and original required seal on  
5 this page.

6 I, RALPH PREVEAU, Certified Court  
7 Reporter in and for the State of  
8 Louisiana, as the officer before whom this  
9 testimony was taken, do hereby certify  
10 that NO WITNESS, after having been duly  
11 sworn by me upon authority of R.S.  
12 37:2554, did testify as hereinbefore set  
13 forth in the foregoing 27 pages; that this  
14 testimony was reported by me in the  
15 stenotype reporting method, was prepared  
16 and transcribed by me or under my personal  
17 direction and supervision, and is a true  
18 and correct transcript to the best of my  
19 ability and understanding; that the  
20 transcript has been prepared in compliance  
21 with transcript format guidelines required  
22 by statute or by rules of the board, and  
23 that I am informed about the complete  
24 arrangement, financial or otherwise, with  
25 the person or entity making arrangements  
for deposition services; that I have acted  
in compliance with the prohibition on  
contractual relationships, as defined by  
Louisiana Code of Civil Procedure Article  
1434 and in rules and advisory opinions of  
the board; that I have no actual knowledge  
of any prohibited employment or  
contractual relationship, direct or  
indirect, between a court reporting firm  
and any party litigant in this matter nor  
is there any such relationship between  
myself and a party litigant in this  
matter. I am not related to counsel or to  
the parties herein, nor am I otherwise  
interested in the outcome of this matter.

This 10th day of February, 2018, in  
Covington, Louisiana.



\_\_\_\_\_  
Ralph E. Preveau, CCR  
Certified Court Reporter #91235

A	B	C	D	E
<p><b>A&amp;B (1)</b> 24:9 <b>actually (4)</b> 13:14,20;14:10,23 <b>adjourn (1)</b> 25:22 <b>adjourned (1)</b> 26:2 <b>advice (1)</b> 11:12 <b>again (4)</b> 7:15;8:6;9:1;25:10 <b>agenda (1)</b> 24:20 <b>ahead (5)</b> 4:6,14;15:24;17:14; 23:13 <b>Alan (1)</b> 19:9 <b>always (1)</b> 25:3 <b>application (19)</b> 6:22,24;7:8,11,18; 11:21;12:3,17,23; 13:13;14:2,16;16:12, 18;17:24,25;18:9; 19:8;21:5 <b>applications (4)</b> 3:14;8:7;10:3; 20:21 <b>apply (1)</b> 15:4 <b>applying (2)</b> 13:2;15:3 <b>Appreciate (1)</b> 25:21 <b>approve (10)</b> 4:18;6:22,24;11:21; 12:3,16;17:20;18:5,9; 20:10 <b>approved (8)</b> 10:3;12:25;16:19; 20:21;21:1,6,10,25 <b>approving (5)</b> 7:8,11,18;8:7;17:24 <b>attend (1)</b> 20:4 <b>attended (1)</b> 18:22 <b>AUDIENCE (1)</b> 25:18 <b>Auger (1)</b> 19:10 <b>Award (1)</b> 23:24 <b>Awards (3)</b> 22:21;23:20,24 <b>aware (1)</b> 25:19</p>	<p><b>back (2)</b> 6:10;23:23 <b>Bankston (2)</b> 18:14,17 <b>Barber (50)</b> 2:13,14;4:4,9,12,17, 22;5:16;6:9,16,19; 7:2,20,24;8:2,5,9,13, 17,20;9:10,13;11:1, 10,13;13:4,6,12; 14:18;15:6,12,18; 16:4,6,24;17:1,17; 19:3,5,21,22;22:17; 23:8,9;24:24,25; 25:12,13,23,24 <b>based (3)</b> 7:18;17:13;23:25 <b>basically (1)</b> 12:1 <b>below (1)</b> 15:19 <b>Bentley (1)</b> 23:24 <b>best (2)</b> 4:5;17:5 <b>bind (1)</b> 15:2 <b>bit (1)</b> 18:10 <b>Bo (1)</b> 2:21 <b>Board (9)</b> 2:2;11:21;14:8,9; 23:12,25;24:1,18; 25:3 <b>Board's (1)</b> 4:5 <b>Bonstaff (1)</b> 20:2 <b>Bonvillain (3)</b> 3:2;5:23;6:4 <b>Bordelon (50)</b> 2:6,8,11,13,15,17, 19,21,23,25;3:2,6,9; 4:3,20,24;5:19;6:6,14, 18,21;7:6,14,21;8:4, 15,19;9:5;10:4,6; 11:3,17;15:7,21; 18:20,23;19:10,18; 20:19,23;21:3,12,16; 22:10,25;23:3,21; 24:5,6,14 <b>bring (2)</b> 16:25;24:16 <b>business (1)</b> 24:15 <b>Buterbaugh (1)</b> 19:11</p>	<p><b>C&amp;D (12)</b> 3:18;8:22,25;10:8, 13;16:24;17:21; 18:17;19:11;20:3,24; 21:19 <b>call (4)</b> 2:6;10:4,4;20:19 <b>came (1)</b> 23:4 <b>can (7)</b> 7:22;11:19,24;12:6; 15:23;17:5;18:13 <b>care (1)</b> 7:1 <b>carry (1)</b> 11:6 <b>Center (1)</b> 2:5 <b>certificate (13)</b> 3:25;7:17;12:18; 14:11,17;16:13;18:3, 5,7;20:3,10;21:11,22 <b>certificates (3)</b> 18:10;20:19;22:14 <b>Certification (21)</b> 2:2;3:13,15;4:7,19; 5:6;6:17;7:10;9:9,17; 10:1;11:22,24;12:7, 24;13:16;16:1;17:10, 15,20;24:17 <b>certifications (4)</b> 19:20;24:21;25:6,7 <b>certified (4)</b> 7:12,23;14:7;24:11 <b>CHAIRMAN (83)</b> 2:1;3:3,8,11,20,23; 4:8,11,14,25;5:3,14; 6:15,23;7:7,25;8:6,11, 22,25;9:6,12,15,25; 10:7,17,19;11:5,11; 12:1,5,8,10,15,19,21; 13:11;14:23;15:12, 14,23;16:3,5,11,14, 17;17:16,19;18:1,4,8, 21,24;19:4,19,22,24; 20:8,13,15;21:2,4,9, 15,21,25;22:6,11,17; 23:7,10,11,23;24:8, 15,22,25;25:9,10,13, 21,24,26:1 <b>chairmanship (1)</b> 23:15 <b>checked (2)</b> 6:9,10 <b>Christopher (3)</b> 8:11;10:12;21:17 <b>chronological (1)</b> 15:20 <b>circumstances (1)</b> 14:3</p>	<p><b>Civic (1)</b> 2:4 <b>clarify (1)</b> 17:23 <b>Comments (2)</b> 25:16,17 <b>Committee (3)</b> 22:21;23:11,12 <b>company (1)</b> 13:19 <b>complete (2)</b> 4:1;9:3 <b>completed (1)</b> 19:15 <b>completes (1)</b> 11:7 <b>completion (3)</b> 5:7;9:18;20:11 <b>concerned (1)</b> 11:15 <b>concluded (1)</b> 26:4 <b>concludes (1)</b> 9:25 <b>conditional (23)</b> 3:25;4:21;5:5;8:14, 16;11:2,6,19;12:3,6, 12;14:10,22;15:1,4, 10,13;16:1,7,23; 17:11;18:16;21:8 <b>Conditionals (2)</b> 10:24;18:25 <b>conference (2)</b> 20:5,6 <b>Connie (1)</b> 2:8 <b>consider (1)</b> 24:3 <b>Consideration (2)</b> 3:13;14:16 <b>construction (1)</b> 14:20 <b>Continuing (1)</b> 23:7 <b>contractor (1)</b> 13:7 <b>counsel (1)</b> 11:12 <b>couple (1)</b> 13:6 <b>course (1)</b> 24:9 <b>Creel (2)</b> 2:17,18 <b>current (3)</b> 13:18;17:3,8</p>	<p><b>date (2)</b> 4:23;22:9 <b>dates (1)</b> 20:5 <b>day (1)</b> 4:16 <b>deadline (1)</b> 23:19 <b>Deborah (2)</b> 16:22;17:21 <b>Debra (1)</b> 21:19 <b>December (1)</b> 2:5 <b>Definitely (1)</b> 6:4 <b>DEQ (1)</b> 23:2 <b>directly (1)</b> 13:9 <b>discussion (5)</b> 5:8;9:19;10:20; 16:9;17:22 <b>dollars (1)</b> 6:11 <b>done (1)</b> 13:23 <b>down (2)</b> 3:15;18:10</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>E</b></p> <p><b>earlier (1)</b> 22:7 <b>education (1)</b> 23:7 <b>effect (2)</b> 4:10,19 <b>effective (5)</b> 4:16;5:6;9:17; 22:11,12 <b>eleven (1)</b> 13:24 <b>eligible (2)</b> 8:18;13:15 <b>e-mail (1)</b> 24:6 <b>employment (1)</b> 15:16 <b>ends (1)</b> 15:21 <b>enough (1)</b> 17:9 <b>even (2)</b> 7:5;17:7 <b>examination (4)</b> 6:11,13;7:4,5 <b>exceeds (1)</b> 11:16 <b>exception (1)</b> 7:3 <b>expand (1)</b> 24:19</p>

<p>experience (9) 6:5;7:19;11:15; 14:20,21;15:19;17:2, 13,25 experience-wise (1) 13:15 expiration (1) 20:9 expire (1) 4:21 expires (1) 20:3 extend (1) 18:25 extending (1) 17:10 extension (2) 16:23;18:16</p>	<p>3:2 gets (1) 7:9 gives (1) 17:9 good (5) 6:20;7:24;8:9,21; 25:21 Gordon's (2) 9:2;22:2 grant (7) 5:4;9:8;12:2,6; 15:13,25;17:14 granted (4) 9:16;12:12;16:7; 25:6 guess (1) 6:12 guy (2) 14:5,12</p>	<p>Incorporated (1) 13:19 individuals (1) 19:1 information (1) 24:4 interest (1) 4:5 into (2) 17:6;24:4 issuance (4) 20:18;21:6,10; 24:20 issue (9) 4:6;7:17;11:24; 14:9;15:9;18:7,9; 21:22;22:13 issued (5) 18:4;22:4,4,6;23:25 issuing (1) 18:2 item (2) 3:4;24:17</p>	<p>2:21,22;9:14,15; 10:16,17;12:5,11,15, 22;14:15,19;15:3,25; 16:6,11,15;17:23; 18:2,6;21:13,23;22:3, 8,15,23,24;23:14,17; 24:19,23;25:8,11 LaKeila (2) 3:20;10:8 Landfill (24) 3:21;5:15;8:1,9;3, 22;10:9,11,12,14,25; 12:24;13:3,21;16:8, 19;19:10,11,12,13,14, 15;20:25;21:19;24:9 LandWorks (2) 13:19;14:3 last (3) 20:11;23:1,5 later (1) 18:10 lease (1) 17:6 Lee (1) 3:18 LeKeila (1) 20:24 Level (45) 3:18,21;5:12,15; 8:1,12,23,25;9:17,23; 10:8,9,10,11,12,13,14, 15,25;12:24;13:3; 14:4;16:8,19,24; 17:21;18:17,17,18; 19:10,11,12,12,13,14, 15;20:3,24,25;21:17, 18,19,20;24:9;25:7</p>	<p>Macky (1) 23:24 mail (1) 24:12 Management (1) 2:3 March (15) 4:1,10,19,24;5:6; 9:4,7,18;11:9;14:13, 14,17;20:5;22:10,12 Martinez (4) 3:21;10:8;20:25; 23:5 McHugh (6) 3:24,24;5:5;9:1; 21:9;22:1 mean (1) 11:14 means (1) 24:3 meeting (7) 2:1;3:12;4:7;22:7; 23:1;26:2,4 member (4) 24:1,18;25:4,18 mentioned (1) 21:23 Mia (1) 2:11 Michael (3) 5:11;10:9;21:16 mid (1) 23:22 might (1) 4:4 mind (1) 24:2 minutes (2) 3:5,7 money (2) 6:25;7:1 month (1) 23:5 months (4) 13:25;17:6,7,8 more (1) 13:24 Morris (3) 5:11;10:9;21:16 motion (50) 4:18;5:1,4,9,10;9:8, 11,13,20,21;10:2,21, 21;12:10,13,14;13:1; 15:15,24;16:9,10,14, 20;17:13,16;18:7,12, 12,25;19:2,6,6,19,25; 20:1,9,16,17;21:21; 22:1,16,19;24:16,22; 25:1,2,14,15,22;26:3 motions (1) 22:19 motion's (1) 18:8</p>
<b>F</b>	<b>H</b>	<b>J</b>		
<p>facilities (1) 24:13 facility (1) 13:10 far (3) 6:20;11:14,15 February (2) 23:21,22 fee (2) 6:11,17 figured (1) 11:13 final (1) 13:22 first (3) 3:4,17;10:24 five (1) 13:21 form (1) 24:7 forum (1) 3:4 four (1) 6:2 Fourrier (19) 2:23,24;5:2,4,20; 6:2;19:2,4,23,24; 20:14,16;21:7;22:16, 18;23:16,18;25:25; 26:1 fourteen (1) 17:8 front (1) 19:9 further (3) 9:19;16:8;17:22 future (1) 22:8</p>	<p>head (1) 24:14 headquarters (1) 23:2 hear (7) 10:2;16:3;18:24; 19:19;20:9;21:21; 22:13 Hearing (15) 5:9;9:20;10:21; 12:13,25;16:10,20; 18:12;19:6,25;20:17; 22:19;25:1,14;26:3 held (2) 2:4;8:15 Henry (17) 2:9,10;6:7;10:18, 19;12:9,11,20,22; 16:16,17;17:18,19; 20:7,12,13;23:19 hopefully (1) 14:13 hours (2) 6:20;20:11 house (2) 5:21;6:1 hundred (1) 6:11 husband (1) 5:22 Hylton (3) 2:15,16;5:25</p>	<p>James (1) 19:12 Jason (1) 2:17 Jeddie (1) 18:14 Jeremy (4) 9:22;10:14;21:18; 23:5 Jerry (1) 19:14 Jesse (1) 5:14 Jessica (1) 20:2 Jessie (1) 10:10 John (1) 2:23 Johnson (4) 3:18;10:8;20:24; 23:4</p>	<p>likes (1) 17:5 Lindsey (1) 2:19 line (1) 3:15 list (1) 19:9 little (1) 18:10 Long (1) 19:12 longer (1) 23:12 Look (1) 15:18 looking (2) 6:21,24 looks (4) 6:19;8:3;15:17; 17:5 lot (2) 13:23,24</p>	
<b>G</b>	<b>I</b>	<b>K</b>	<b>L</b>	<b>M</b>
<p>Gary (1)</p>	<p>immediately (1) 22:13 Incinerator (6) 5:12;8:12;10:10,13; 21:17,18</p>	<p>keep (1) 14:11 Keith (1) 18:14 Kenneth (1) 18:15 kids (1) 6:3</p>	<p>Lagrange (33)</p>	



13;16:1,7 test (12) 5:18;7:9,12,15,22; 11:20,23;14:14; 15:11;18:19;20:22; 21:14 tested (9) 11:4,5;14:9;15:9; 18:1,19;23:2,4,6 testing (3) 11:8;22:22;23:16 three (4) 4:1;5:7;9:3;19:1 today (1) 8:8 Todd (3) 8:11;10:12;21:17 Townsel (2) 2:11,12 Training (3) 2:2;18:22;19:16 Troy (1) 2:13 Turtle (2) 2:19;22:22 Two (6) 9:5,6,7,17;14:20; 23:3 two-step (1) 12:2	11:6;14:25 Washington (4) 9:22;10:14;21:18; 23:6 Waste (3) 2:3;14:21;24:10 Wes (3) 2:25;24:18,21 Whereupon (1) 26:4 whole (2) 6:8;13:24 whose (1) 20:3 William (2) 3:23;13:4 wise (1) 11:12 work (3) 13:8;14:5,12 worked (2) 13:17;17:4 works (4) 13:7,8,9,18 worry (1) 6:25 Wyche (4) 2:25;24:18,21; 25:19	2011 (1) 17:6 2016 (2) 15:18,21 2017 (2) 2:5;3:5 2018 (3) 5:7;9:7,18 20th (1) 4:24		
		3		
		3-26-18 (1) 20:4		
		4		
		4th (1) 3:5		
		5		
		5 (1) 6:10		
		8		
		8-16 (1) 17:3		
	Y			
U				
Um (6) 5:16;6:9;8:13;9:10; 11:1;13:6 up (6) 3:17;7:15;10:23; 16:25;24:16,20 upon (4) 5:7;9:17;11:22; 20:11 Usually (2) 23:21,22	yards (1) 6:8 year (1) 14:21 years (9) 4:1;5:7;9:4,5,6,7, 18;13:22;14:20 yesterday (1) 23:4			
	1			
V	10-8-17 (1) 13:5 11-7 (1) 15:16 11-7-16 (1) 13:17 12-10 (1) 17:5 15th (2) 2:5;20:7 16 (1) 17:3 16th (1) 20:7			
Velton (1) 10:24 vote (1) 7:16				
W				
Walet (3) 8:25;9:16;21:24 wall (1) 14:11 Wallace (1) 21:10 Walter (1) 19:13 wants (2)				
	2			
	2010 (1) 15:17			

A	B	C	D	E
<p><b>A&amp;B (1)</b> 24:9</p> <p><b>actually (4)</b> 13:14,20;14:10,23</p> <p><b>adjourn (1)</b> 25:22</p> <p><b>adjourned (1)</b> 26:2</p> <p><b>advice (1)</b> 11:12</p> <p><b>again (4)</b> 7:15;8:6,9;1:25:10</p> <p><b>agenda (1)</b> 24:20</p> <p><b>ahead (5)</b> 4:6,14;15:24;17:14; 23:13</p> <p><b>Alan (1)</b> 19:9</p> <p><b>always (1)</b> 25:3</p> <p><b>application (19)</b> 6:22,24;7:8,11,18; 11:21;12:3,17,23; 13:13;14:2,16;16:12, 18;17:24,25;18:9; 19:8;21:5</p> <p><b>applications (4)</b> 3:14;8:7;10:3; 20:21</p> <p><b>apply (1)</b> 15:4</p> <p><b>applying (2)</b> 13:2;15:3</p> <p><b>Appreciate (1)</b> 25:21</p> <p><b>approve (10)</b> 4:18;6:22,24;11:21; 12:3,16;17:20;18:5,9; 20:10</p> <p><b>approved (8)</b> 10:3;12:25;16:19; 20:21;21:1,6,10,25</p> <p><b>approving (5)</b> 7:8,11,18;8:7;17:24</p> <p><b>attend (1)</b> 20:4</p> <p><b>attended (1)</b> 18:22</p> <p><b>AUDIENCE (1)</b> 25:18</p> <p><b>Auger (1)</b> 19:10</p> <p><b>Award (1)</b> 23:24</p> <p><b>Awards (3)</b> 22:21;23:20,24</p> <p><b>aware (1)</b> 25:19</p>	<p><b>back (2)</b> 6:10;23:23</p> <p><b>Bankston (2)</b> 18:14,17</p> <p><b>Barber (50)</b> 2:13,14;4:4,9,12,17, 22;5:16;6:9,16,19; 7:2,20,24;8:2,5,9,13, 17,20;9:10,13;11:1, 10,13;13:4,6,12; 14:18;15:6,12,18; 16:4,6,24;17:1,17; 19:3,5,21,22;22:17; 23:8,9;24:24,25; 25:12,13,23,24</p> <p><b>based (3)</b> 7:18;17:13;23:25</p> <p><b>basically (1)</b> 12:1</p> <p><b>below (1)</b> 15:19</p> <p><b>Bentley (1)</b> 23:24</p> <p><b>best (2)</b> 4:5;17:5</p> <p><b>bind (1)</b> 15:2</p> <p><b>bit (1)</b> 18:10</p> <p><b>Bo (1)</b> 2:21</p> <p><b>Board (9)</b> 2:2;11:21;14:8,9; 23:12,25;24:1,18; 25:3</p> <p><b>Board's (1)</b> 4:5</p> <p><b>Bonstaff (1)</b> 20:2</p> <p><b>Bonvillain (3)</b> 3:2;5:23;6:4</p> <p><b>Bordelon (50)</b> 2:6,8,11,13,15,17, 19,21,23,25;3:2,6,9; 4:3,20,24;5:19;6:6,14, 18,21;7:6,14,21;8:4, 15,19;9:5;10:4,6; 11:3,17;15:7,21; 18:20,23;19:10,18; 20:19,23;21:3,12,16; 22:10,25;23:3,21; 24:5,6,14</p> <p><b>bring (2)</b> 16:25;24:16</p> <p><b>business (1)</b> 24:15</p> <p><b>Buterbaugh (1)</b> 19:11</p>	<p><b>C&amp;D (12)</b> 3:18;8:22,25;10:8, 13;16:24;17:21; 18:17;19:11;20:3,24; 21:19</p> <p><b>call (4)</b> 2:6;10:4,4;20:19</p> <p><b>came (1)</b> 23:4</p> <p><b>can (7)</b> 7:22;11:19,24;12:6; 15:23;17:5;18:13</p> <p><b>care (1)</b> 7:1</p> <p><b>carry (1)</b> 11:6</p> <p><b>Center (1)</b> 2:5</p> <p><b>certificate (13)</b> 3:25;7:17;12:18; 14:11,17;16:13;18:3, 5,7;20:3,10;21:11,22</p> <p><b>certificates (3)</b> 18:10;20:19;22:14</p> <p><b>Certification (21)</b> 2:2;3:13,15;4:7,19; 5:6;6:17;7:10;9:9,17; 10:1;11:22,24;12:7, 24;13:16;16:1;17:10, 15,20;24:17</p> <p><b>certifications (4)</b> 19:20;24:21;25:6,7</p> <p><b>certified (4)</b> 7:12,23;14:7;24:11</p> <p><b>CHAIRMAN (83)</b> 2:1;3:3,8,11,20,23; 4:8,11,14,25;5:3,14; 6:15,23;7:7,25;8:6,11, 22,25;9:6,12,15,25; 10:7,17,19;11:5,11; 12:1,5,8,10,15,19,21; 13:11;14:23;15:12, 14,23;16:3,5,11,14, 17;17:16,19;18:1,4,8, 21,24;19:4,19,22,24; 20:8,13,15;21:2,4,9, 15,21,25;22:6,11,17; 23:7,10,11,23;24:8, 15,22,25;25:9,10,13, 21,24;26:1</p> <p><b>chairmanship (1)</b> 23:15</p> <p><b>checked (2)</b> 6:9,10</p> <p><b>Christopher (3)</b> 8:11;10:12;21:17</p> <p><b>chronological (1)</b> 15:20</p> <p><b>circumstances (1)</b> 14:3</p>	<p><b>Civic (1)</b> 2:4</p> <p><b>clarify (1)</b> 17:23</p> <p><b>Comments (2)</b> 25:16,17</p> <p><b>Committee (3)</b> 22:21;23:11,12</p> <p><b>company (1)</b> 13:19</p> <p><b>complete (2)</b> 4:1;9:3</p> <p><b>completed (1)</b> 19:15</p> <p><b>completes (1)</b> 11:7</p> <p><b>completion (3)</b> 5:7;9:18;20:11</p> <p><b>concerned (1)</b> 11:15</p> <p><b>concluded (1)</b> 26:4</p> <p><b>concludes (1)</b> 9:25</p> <p><b>conditional (23)</b> 3:25;4:21;5:5;8:14, 16;11:2,6,19;12:3,6, 12;14:10,22;15:1,4, 10,13;16:1,7,23; 17:11;18:16;21:8</p> <p><b>Conditionals (2)</b> 10:24;18:25</p> <p><b>conference (2)</b> 20:5,6</p> <p><b>Connie (1)</b> 2:8</p> <p><b>consider (1)</b> 24:3</p> <p><b>Consideration (2)</b> 3:13;14:16</p> <p><b>construction (1)</b> 14:20</p> <p><b>Continuing (1)</b> 23:7</p> <p><b>contractor (1)</b> 13:7</p> <p><b>counsel (1)</b> 11:12</p> <p><b>couple (1)</b> 13:6</p> <p><b>course (1)</b> 24:9</p> <p><b>Creel (2)</b> 2:17,18</p> <p><b>current (3)</b> 13:18;17:3,8</p>	<p><b>date (2)</b> 4:23;22:9</p> <p><b>dates (1)</b> 20:5</p> <p><b>day (1)</b> 4:16</p> <p><b>deadline (1)</b> 23:19</p> <p><b>Deborah (2)</b> 16:22;17:21</p> <p><b>Debra (1)</b> 21:19</p> <p><b>December (1)</b> 2:5</p> <p><b>Definitely (1)</b> 6:4</p> <p><b>DEQ (1)</b> 23:2</p> <p><b>directly (1)</b> 13:9</p> <p><b>discussion (5)</b> 5:8;9:19;10:20; 16:9;17:22</p> <p><b>dollars (1)</b> 6:11</p> <p><b>done (1)</b> 13:23</p> <p><b>down (2)</b> 3:15;18:10</p>
			<p><b>D</b></p> <p><b>Daigle (2)</b> 18:15,18</p> <p><b>Danny (1)</b> 2:15</p>	<p><b>earlier (1)</b> 22:7</p> <p><b>education (1)</b> 23:7</p> <p><b>effect (2)</b> 4:10,19</p> <p><b>effective (5)</b> 4:16;5:6;9:17; 22:11,12</p> <p><b>eleven (1)</b> 13:24</p> <p><b>eligible (2)</b> 8:18;13:15</p> <p><b>e-mail (1)</b> 24:6</p> <p><b>employment (1)</b> 15:16</p> <p><b>ends (1)</b> 15:21</p> <p><b>enough (1)</b> 17:9</p> <p><b>even (2)</b> 7:5;17:7</p> <p><b>examination (4)</b> 6:11,13;7:4,5</p> <p><b>exceeds (1)</b> 11:16</p> <p><b>exception (1)</b> 7:3</p> <p><b>expand (1)</b> 24:19</p>



<p><b>experience (9)</b> 6:5;7:19;11:15; 14:20,21;15:19;17:2, 13,25</p> <p><b>experience-wise (1)</b> 13:15</p> <p><b>expiration (1)</b> 20:9</p> <p><b>expire (1)</b> 4:21</p> <p><b>expires (1)</b> 20:3</p> <p><b>extend (1)</b> 18:25</p> <p><b>extending (1)</b> 17:10</p> <p><b>extension (2)</b> 16:23;18:16</p>	<p>3:2 <b>gets (1)</b> 7:9</p> <p><b>gives (1)</b> 17:9</p> <p><b>good (5)</b> 6:20;7:24;8:9,21; 25:21</p> <p><b>Gordon's (2)</b> 9:2;22:2</p> <p><b>grant (7)</b> 5:4;9:8;12:2,6; 15:13,25;17:14</p> <p><b>granted (4)</b> 9:16;12:12;16:7; 25:6</p> <p><b>guess (1)</b> 6:12</p> <p><b>guy (2)</b> 14:5,12</p>	<p><b>Incorporated (1)</b> 13:19</p> <p><b>individuals (1)</b> 19:1</p> <p><b>information (1)</b> 24:4</p> <p><b>interest (1)</b> 4:5</p> <p><b>into (2)</b> 17:6;24:4</p> <p><b>issuance (4)</b> 20:18;21:6,10; 24:20</p> <p><b>issue (9)</b> 4:6;7:17;11:24; 14:9;15:9;18:7,9; 21:22;22:13</p> <p><b>issued (5)</b> 18:4;22:4,4,6;23:25</p> <p><b>issuing (1)</b> 18:2</p> <p><b>item (2)</b> 3:4;24:17</p>	<p>2:21,22;9:14,15; 10:16,17;12:5,11,15, 22;14:15,19;15:3,25; 16:6,11,15;17:23; 18:2,6;21:13,23;22:3, 8,15,23,24;23:14,17; 24:19,23;25:8,11</p> <p><b>LaKeila (2)</b> 3:20;10:8</p> <p><b>Landfill (24)</b> 3:21;5:15;8:1;9:3, 22;10:9,11,12,14,25; 12:24;13:3,21;16:8, 19;19:10,11,12,13,14, 15:20;25:21;19:24:9</p> <p><b>LandWorks (2)</b> 13:19;14:3</p> <p><b>last (3)</b> 20:11;23:1,5</p> <p><b>later (1)</b> 18:10</p> <p><b>lease (1)</b> 17:6</p> <p><b>Lee (1)</b> 3:18</p> <p><b>LeKeila (1)</b> 20:24</p> <p><b>Level (45)</b> 3:18,21;5:12,15; 8:1,12,23,25;9:17,23; 10:8,9,10,11,12,13,14, 15,25;12:24;13:3; 14:4;16:8,19,24; 17:21;18:17,17,18; 19:10,11,12,12,13,14, 15;20:3,24,25;21:17, 18,19,20;24:9;25:7</p> <p><b>likes (1)</b> 17:5</p> <p><b>Lindsey (1)</b> 2:19</p> <p><b>line (1)</b> 3:15</p> <p><b>list (1)</b> 19:9</p> <p><b>little (1)</b> 18:10</p> <p><b>Long (1)</b> 19:12</p> <p><b>longer (1)</b> 23:12</p> <p><b>Look (1)</b> 15:18</p> <p><b>looking (2)</b> 6:21,24</p> <p><b>looks (4)</b> 6:19;8:3;15:17; 17:5</p> <p><b>lot (2)</b> 13:23,24</p>	<p><b>Macky (1)</b> 23:24</p> <p><b>mail (1)</b> 24:12</p> <p><b>Management (1)</b> 2:3</p> <p><b>March (15)</b> 4:1,10,19,24;5:6; 9:4,7,18;11:9;14:13, 14,17;20:5;22:10,12</p> <p><b>Martinez (4)</b> 3:21;10:8;20:25; 23:5</p> <p><b>McHugh (6)</b> 3:24,24;5:5;9:1; 21:9;22:1</p> <p><b>mean (1)</b> 11:14</p> <p><b>means (1)</b> 24:3</p> <p><b>meeting (7)</b> 2:1;3:12;4:7;22:7; 23:1;26:2,4</p> <p><b>member (4)</b> 24:1,18;25:4,18</p> <p><b>mentioned (1)</b> 21:23</p> <p><b>Mia (1)</b> 2:11</p> <p><b>Michael (3)</b> 5:11;10:9;21:16</p> <p><b>mid (1)</b> 23:22</p> <p><b>might (1)</b> 4:4</p> <p><b>mind (1)</b> 24:2</p> <p><b>minutes (2)</b> 3:5,7</p> <p><b>money (2)</b> 6:25;7:1</p> <p><b>month (1)</b> 23:5</p> <p><b>months (4)</b> 13:25;17:6,7,8</p> <p><b>more (1)</b> 13:24</p> <p><b>Morris (3)</b> 5:11;10:9;21:16</p> <p><b>motion (50)</b> 4:18;5:1,4,9,10;9:8, 11,13,20,21;10:2,21, 21;12:10,13,14;13:1; 15:15,24;16:9,10,14, 20;17:13,16;18:7,12, 12,25;19:2,6,6,19,25; 20:1,9,16,17;21:21; 22:1,16,19;24:16,22; 25:1,2,14,15,22;26:3</p> <p><b>motions (1)</b> 22:19</p> <p><b>motion's (1)</b> 18:8</p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>F</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>H</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>J</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>K</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p>
<p><b>facilities (1)</b> 24:13</p> <p><b>facility (1)</b> 13:10</p> <p><b>far (3)</b> 6:20;11:14,15</p> <p><b>February (2)</b> 23:21,22</p> <p><b>fee (2)</b> 6:11,17</p> <p><b>figured (1)</b> 11:13</p> <p><b>final (1)</b> 13:22</p> <p><b>first (3)</b> 3:4,17;10:24</p> <p><b>five (1)</b> 13:21</p> <p><b>form (1)</b> 24:7</p> <p><b>forum (1)</b> 3:4</p> <p><b>four (1)</b> 6:2</p> <p><b>Fourrier (19)</b> 2:23,24;5:2,4,20; 6:2;19:2,4,23,24; 20:14,16;21:7;22:16, 18;23:16,18;25:25; 26:1</p> <p><b>fourteen (1)</b> 17:8</p> <p><b>front (1)</b> 19:9</p> <p><b>further (3)</b> 9:19;16:8;17:22</p> <p><b>future (1)</b> 22:8</p>	<p><b>head (1)</b> 24:14</p> <p><b>headquarters (1)</b> 23:2</p> <p><b>hear (7)</b> 10:2;16:3;18:24; 19:19;20:9;21:21; 22:13</p> <p><b>Hearing (15)</b> 5:9;9:20;10:21; 12:13,25;16:10,20; 18:12;19:6,25;20:17; 22:19;25:1,14;26:3</p> <p><b>held (2)</b> 2:4;8:15</p> <p><b>Henry (17)</b> 2:9,10;6:7;10:18, 19;12:9,11,20,22; 16:16,17;17:18,19; 20:7,12,13;23:19</p> <p><b>hopefully (1)</b> 14:13</p> <p><b>hours (2)</b> 6:20;20:11</p> <p><b>house (2)</b> 5:21;6:1</p> <p><b>hundred (1)</b> 6:11</p> <p><b>husband (1)</b> 5:22</p> <p><b>Hylton (3)</b> 2:15,16;5:25</p>	<p><b>James (1)</b> 19:12</p> <p><b>Jason (1)</b> 2:17</p> <p><b>Jeddie (1)</b> 18:14</p> <p><b>Jeremy (4)</b> 9:22;10:14;21:18; 23:5</p> <p><b>Jerry (1)</b> 19:14</p> <p><b>Jesse (1)</b> 5:14</p> <p><b>Jessica (1)</b> 20:2</p> <p><b>Jessie (1)</b> 10:10</p> <p><b>John (1)</b> 2:23</p> <p><b>Johnson (4)</b> 3:18;10:8;20:24; 23:4</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p>
<p style="text-align: center;"><b>G</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>I</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p>
<p><b>Gary (1)</b></p>	<p><b>immediately (1)</b> 22:13</p> <p><b>Incinerator (6)</b> 5:12;8:12;10:10,13; 21:17,18</p>	<p><b>keep (1)</b> 14:11</p> <p><b>Keith (1)</b> 18:14</p> <p><b>Kenneth (1)</b> 18:15</p> <p><b>kids (1)</b> 6:3</p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p>	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p>
		<p><b>Lagrange (33)</b></p>		

<p><b>move (15)</b> 10:16,17;12:16,21; 15:12,25;16:5,12; 19:4,22;20:13;22:17; 24:19;25:10,24</p> <p><b>moved (5)</b> 19:21;20:12;22:15; 25:8,23</p> <p><b>much (1)</b> 11:14</p> <p><b>must (1)</b> 5:25</p>	<p>12:13,25;16:20; 19:5,25;22:18;25:1, 14;26:2</p> <p><b>October (2)</b> 3:5;23:1</p> <p><b>off (3)</b> 10:5,24;18:13</p> <p><b>Once (1)</b> 7:14</p> <p><b>one (8)</b> 3:17;5:17;8:10;9:2; 14:4,5,12,21</p> <p><b>only (2)</b> 13:16;14:3</p> <p><b>operating (1)</b> 3:24</p> <p><b>operator (5)</b> 3:13;14:7;20:18; 24:11,11</p> <p><b>Operators (2)</b> 2:3;9:2</p> <p><b>opposition (1)</b> 16:9</p> <p><b>order (2)</b> 2:4;14:6</p> <p><b>Organizational (1)</b> 6:7</p> <p><b>out (6)</b> 6:1;13:20;20:19; 24:7,12;25:16</p> <p><b>over (3)</b> 11:7;23:14,16</p>	<p>17:7</p> <p><b>point (1)</b> 23:13</p> <p><b>policy (1)</b> 25:3</p> <p><b>Polk (1)</b> 19:14</p> <p><b>position (2)</b> 5:21;25:20</p> <p><b>previous (2)</b> 5:21;10:2</p> <p><b>previously (1)</b> 17:4</p> <p><b>prior (1)</b> 14:14</p> <p><b>probably (1)</b> 11:8</p> <p><b>procedure (1)</b> 12:2</p> <p><b>projects (1)</b> 13:23</p> <p><b>Public (2)</b> 25:16,16</p>	<p><b>reports (1)</b> 22:21</p> <p><b>requests (2)</b> 10:1,23</p> <p><b>requirements (2)</b> 7:19;19:16</p> <p><b>response (7)</b> 2:20;3:1,19,22; 5:13;8:24;9:24</p> <p><b>resubmitted (1)</b> 14:2</p> <p><b>review (2)</b> 3:4,14</p> <p><b>Richard (1)</b> 19:13</p> <p><b>Right (10)</b> 4:8,11,22;7:6;8:21; 13:11;14:18,22;22:9; 24:8</p> <p><b>road (1)</b> 18:11</p> <p><b>Robert (2)</b> 8:22;10:13</p> <p><b>Rod (2)</b> 3:23;20:25</p> <p><b>role (1)</b> 2:6</p> <p><b>Ronald (1)</b> 19:11</p> <p><b>Ross (1)</b> 8:25</p>	<p><b>sister (1)</b> 13:18</p> <p><b>situation (1)</b> 14:24</p> <p><b>six (2)</b> 13:22;15:22</p> <p><b>skills (1)</b> 6:8</p> <p><b>Solid (3)</b> 2:3;14:21;24:10</p> <p><b>sometimes (1)</b> 5:24</p> <p><b>soon (1)</b> 3:10</p> <p><b>sorry (1)</b> 9:6</p> <p><b>speak (1)</b> 3:17</p> <p><b>Sr (1)</b> 10:14</p> <p><b>Stelly (5)</b> 10:24;12:7,12,23; 14:24</p> <p><b>Stelly's (1)</b> 12:17</p> <p><b>Stephens (4)</b> 13:2;16:2,7,18</p> <p><b>Stephens' (1)</b> 16:12</p> <p><b>Stevens (2)</b> 7:25;10:11</p> <p><b>still (1)</b> 7:8</p> <p><b>Stubbs (1)</b> 19:14</p> <p><b>Stutes (2)</b> 8:22;10:13</p> <p><b>submit (3)</b> 14:15;23:20;24:4</p> <p><b>submitted (1)</b> 13:14</p> <p><b>summer (1)</b> 13:22</p> <p><b>supervised (1)</b> 6:2</p> <p><b>supervisor (2)</b> 6:5;14:4</p> <p><b>Sure (4)</b> 2:8;7:3;23:18; 25:18</p> <p><b>Suzanne (1)</b> 6:25</p>	
<b>N</b>					
<p><b>names (1)</b> 20:20</p> <p><b>Nathaniel (3)</b> 3:17;10:7;20:24</p> <p><b>need (1)</b> 4:12</p> <p><b>Nettles (3)</b> 16:22;17:21;21:19</p> <p><b>new (3)</b> 24:17;25:4,19</p> <p><b>newest (1)</b> 24:18</p> <p><b>Newman (2)</b> 18:15,18</p> <p><b>next (8)</b> 3:12,20,23;5:11; 10:23;13:2;16:22; 18:13</p> <p><b>nine (4)</b> 6:8;17:6,7;25:6</p> <p><b>nods (1)</b> 24:14</p> <p><b>nominated (1)</b> 24:10</p> <p><b>Nominating (3)</b> 23:10,11,15</p> <p><b>nomination (2)</b> 23:25;24:7</p> <p><b>nominations (1)</b> 23:20</p> <p><b>none (15)</b> 5:9;9:20;10:21; 12:13,25;16:10,20; 18:12;19:6;20:1,17; 22:19;25:2,15;26:3</p> <p><b>Nor (1)</b> 6:16</p> <p><b>notice (1)</b> 17:2</p> <p><b>notion (1)</b> 22:13</p>					
<b>O</b>					
<p><b>objection (5)</b> 5:9;9:20;10:20; 18:11;20:16</p> <p><b>objections (9)</b></p>	<p><b>page (2)</b> 6:10,10</p> <p><b>paid (1)</b> 6:16</p> <p><b>pass (2)</b> 7:9,22</p> <p><b>passed (5)</b> 7:4;18:19;20:22; 21:14;23:6</p> <p><b>passes (18)</b> 5:10;7:13,15;9:21; 10:22;11:23;12:14; 13:1;16:10,21;18:12; 19:7;20:1,17;22:20; 25:2,15;26:3</p> <p><b>past (1)</b> 25:4</p> <p><b>Patterson (1)</b> 2:4</p> <p><b>Paul (1)</b> 19:10</p> <p><b>Phelps (1)</b> 19:13</p> <p><b>planning (1)</b> 20:4</p> <p><b>please (2)</b> 2:7;3:17</p> <p><b>plus (1)</b></p>	<p><b>qualification (1)</b> 11:16</p> <p><b>qualifies (2)</b> 14:25;15:8</p> <p><b>qualify (1)</b> 7:22</p>	<b>Q</b>		
	<b>P</b>	<b>R</b>			
		<p><b>rather (1)</b> 17:10</p> <p><b>really (2)</b> 13:13;14:1</p> <p><b>re-approve (1)</b> 21:5</p> <p><b>received (1)</b> 3:7</p> <p><b>re-certification (1)</b> 19:8</p> <p><b>reflects (1)</b> 13:25</p> <p><b>regular (24)</b> 4:6,18;5:5,6,8;19, 20;9:8,16;10:1;11:22, 24;12:4,17,23;13:15; 14:17;15:5,8;16:13, 19;17:9,14,20;21:11</p> <p><b>renew (1)</b> 19:20</p> <p><b>renewal (1)</b> 20:10</p> <p><b>renewed (1)</b> 19:17</p> <p><b>replacing (1)</b> 13:3</p> <p><b>report (2)</b> 22:25;23:9</p>			
			<b>S</b>		
			<p><b>same (4)</b> 8:3;9:1;14:24; 18:14</p> <p><b>Saturday (2)</b> 14:6,12</p> <p><b>saying (1)</b> 7:21</p> <p><b>Schexnayder (2)</b> 5:14;10:10</p> <p><b>second (30)</b> 4:25;5:2,3;9:14,15; 10:18,19;12:9,19,20, 22;16:3,4,6,16,17; 17:18,19;19:3,23,24; 20:14,15;22:18; 24:24,25;25:12,13,25; 26:1</p> <p><b>seconded (2)</b> 12:11;19:5</p> <p><b>separate (1)</b> 22:1</p> <p><b>service (1)</b> 5:8</p> <p><b>sheet (1)</b> 15:16</p> <p><b>Shelby (2)</b> 7:25;10:11</p> <p><b>showing (1)</b> 13:16</p>		
				<b>T</b>	
				<p><b>table (1)</b> 3:12</p> <p><b>ten (1)</b> 20:11</p> <p><b>terminated (1)</b> 13:4</p> <p><b>Terry (8)</b> 13:2,7,14,18;14:8,</p>	

<p>13;16:1,7  <b>test (12)</b>                      5:18;7:9,12,15,22;                      11:20,23;14:14;                      15:11;18:19;20:22;                      21:14  <b>tested (9)</b>                      11:4,5;14:9;15:9;                      18:1,19;23:2,4,6  <b>testing (3)</b>                      11:8;22:22;23:16  <b>three (4)</b>                      4:1;5:7;9:3;19:1  <b>today (1)</b>                      8:8  <b>Todd (3)</b>                      8:11;10:12;21:17  <b>Townsel (2)</b>                      2:11,12  <b>Training (3)</b>                      2:2;18:22;19:16  <b>Troy (1)</b>                      2:13  <b>Turtle (2)</b>                      2:19;22:22  <b>Two (6)</b>                      9:5,6,7,17;14:20;                      23:3  <b>two-step (1)</b>                      12:2</p>	<p>11:6;14:25  <b>Washington (4)</b>                      9:22;10:14;21:18;                      23:6  <b>Waste (3)</b>                      2:3;14:21;24:10  <b>Wes (3)</b>                      2:25;24:18,21  <b>Whereupon (1)</b>                      26:4  <b>whole (2)</b>                      6:8;13:24  <b>whose (1)</b>                      20:3  <b>William (2)</b>                      3:23;13:4  <b>wise (1)</b>                      11:12  <b>work (3)</b>                      13:8;14:5,12  <b>worked (2)</b>                      13:17;17:4  <b>works (4)</b>                      13:7,8,9,18  <b>worry (1)</b>                      6:25  <b>Wyche (4)</b>                      2:25;24:18,21;                      25:19</p>	<p>2011 (1)                      17:6                      2016 (2)                      15:18,21                      2017 (2)                      2:5;3:5                      2018 (3)                      5:7;9:7,18                      20th (1)                      4:24</p>		
		<b>3</b>		
		3-26-18 (1) 20:4		
		<b>4</b>		
		4th (1) 3:5		
		<b>5</b>		
		5 (1) 6:10		
		<b>8</b>		
		8-16 (1) 17:3		
<b>U</b>	<b>Y</b>			
<p><b>Um (6)</b>                      5:16;6:9;8:13;9:10;                      11:1;13:6  <b>up (6)</b>                      3:17;7:15;10:23;                      16:25;24:16,20  <b>upon (4)</b>                      5:7;9:17;11:22;                      20:11  <b>Usually (2)</b>                      23:21,22</p>	<p><b>yards (1)</b>                      6:8  <b>year (1)</b>                      14:21  <b>years (9)</b>                      4:1;5:7;9:4,5,6,7,                      18;13:22;14:20  <b>yesterday (1)</b>                      23:4</p>			
	<b>1</b>			
	10-8-17 (1) 13:5			
	11-7 (1) 15:16			
	11-7-16 (1) 13:17			
	12-10 (1) 17:5			
	15th (2) 2:5;20:7			
	16 (1) 17:3			
	16th (1) 20:7			
	<b>2</b>			
	2010 (1) 15:17			
<b>V</b>				
<p><b>Velton (1)</b>                      10:24  <b>vote (1)</b>                      7:16</p>				
<b>W</b>				
<p><b>Walet (3)</b>                      8:25;9:16;21:24  <b>wall (1)</b>                      14:11  <b>Wallace (1)</b>                      21:10  <b>Walter (1)</b>                      19:13  <b>wants (2)</b></p>				